
Honors Program 
Recognizes Director’s 
Years of Service
June 2017 marked Dr. Stephen 
Smith’s 16th year as Director of 
the Honors Program at UNG’s 
Dahlonega campus. In addition to 
teaching as a psychology professor 
for over two decades, Dr. Smith has, 
since 2001, built the Dahlonega 
Honors Program membership to its 
present number of over 150 students, 
serving as instructor, administra-
tor, advisor and friend to those who 
have moved through the program. 
Alumna Catrina May, who is cur-
rently pursuing a PhD in mathemat-
ics at UGA, expressed gratitude for 
Smith’s guidance: “Steve was one 
of my strongest and most steadfast 
supporters in my undergraduate 
career. He was a constant source 
of encouragement for my academic 
and extracurricular endeavors, and 
he was always available to give the 
perfect amounts of advice and sar-
casm. I wouldn’t be where I am today 
without him.”

The investment Dr. Smith has made 
in Honors students over the past 
16 years has fostered ties among 
alumni, cultivated graduates’ loyalty 
to the university, and prepared 



First Honors Thesis 
Defended at Gainesville 
Campus 
In April, business management major 
Emile Phommavongsy completed 
and defended the first Honors thesis 
completed at UNG’s Gainesville 
campus. Springing out of her Enactus 
work with Gainesville’s Angel 
House, Emile’s thesis explores the 
e�ectiveness of yoga in reducing stress 
levels and improving sense of well-
being for women transitioning from 
incarceration back into society. About 
25 students are on track to complete 
Honors theses in 2017-2018.

Service a Priority for Honors Program Students

Bound for Graduate School

First Annual Summer Soiree a Success

Honors Program students 
are required to give five 
hours of service to their 
community each semester, 
but they often go above 
and beyond, exemplifying 
the program’s 
commitment to improve 
the region and the world beyond. Cyndy 
Solis-Cruz trained with Gainesville’s 



ALUMNINOTES
Class of 2003
Eva Isselstein is transi-
tioning to a new job after 
over 10 years with Ferchau 
Engineering, and will begin 
in October with Danfoss 
(www.danfoss.com), a large 
international company 
(25,000 employees) based 
in Nordborg, Denmark.   Eva 
will be their new Talent 
Acquisition Specialist for 
Northern Germany and will be 
building their Hamburg office 
from the ground up. 

Class of 2005
Ginger (Grantham) Collins 
and husband Ryan had a baby 
girl - Taylor James Collins - on 
March 24. Ginger is halfway 
through her Master of Library 
and Information Studies 
program at the University of 
Alabama.

Class of 2006
Ashley (Pearce) Smith lost 
her husband, Dusty, in March. 
Although it felt like the end 
of the world, she and her kids 
have taken on a brand new 
adventure—they call it “Smith, 
Party of 3.” Ashley was also 
recently named as the first 
volleyball coach at Appling 
County High School, and her 
daughter’s all-star team is 
ranked 3rd in the state.

Class of 2007
Lauren (Foust) Petro had a 
baby boy, Jack, on June 1. 
Lauren has one year left to 
complete her master’s degree 
in mental health counseling, 
and continues to run a por-
trait photography business.

Class of 2008
June (Koehler) Black is still at 
the Boise Museum of Art and 
loving it.  But what she is lov-
ing even more is her baby girl, 
Pearl Elaine, who was born on 
May 11.  Pearl is ‘all sunshine 



Class of 2013
Kate (Martin) Hayes and hus


